

P.O. Box 1350 338 West First Street Port Angeles Washington 98362 360.457.8527 Board of Commissioners
Steven Burke, President
Colleen McAleer, Vice President
Connie Beauvais, Secretary
Executive Director
Karen Goschen

March 25, 2021

Representative Derek Kilmer 1410 Longworth HOB Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative Kilmer,

We are supportive of the request by the City of Forks for federal funding to address urgently needed improvements to increase demand and address much needed system redundancy. The City's sewer system was built 35 years ago with federal dollars. Now, federal dollars are desperately needed to address the \$2M+ costs associated with the identified improvements. Upon being made, those improvements and upgrades would allow additional capacity with the district and possible expansion to properties adjacent to the sewer service area.

Unfortunately, with a high level of very-low to moderate income residents making up a significant portion of the residential services provided by the sewer system, it is highly unlikely that the City could undertake federal loans to make these improvements.

We encourage you and your team to seriously consider this for federally designated investment.

Sincerely,

Steven D. Burke

President

Colleen M. McAleer

Vice-President

Connie L. Beauvais

Secretary